
Cemetery Commission Meeting 
Nov. 1, 2023 
Teago General Store 
 
The meeting was called to order at 9:30 by Ona Chase, Chair.  Also present were Bruce Tuthill 
and Susan Burgess 
 
We discussed interments that we had assisted with over the past season, and noted that the 
Kruse family installed a granite bench at Burns Cemetery.   
 
Maintenance issues: 
 
The roadway at Hewittville from this summer’s erosion is in need of repair.  Ground has settled 
at several cemeteries and needs to be leveled.  Ona will enlist help for these problems.   
 
We agreed to publish a call for mowing contract bids.  Bruce will make arrangements.   
 
A schedule and cost estimate for tree trimming has been organized by Bruce. 
 
We agreed to request a level appropriation of $12,500 for FY2025 and Susan will present this to 
the Select Board for their budget planning.  She will also submit our report for 2023 Town 
Report to the auditors. 
 
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 10:25.  Respectfully submitted by Susan Burgess, Secretary  
 


